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From the Vicar 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

[ŀǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ L ǿǊƻǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ L ǊŜŦŜǊǊŜŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀǎ άŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ƳŀƪƛƴƎέΣ ōǳǘ L ŀƳ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ 
friendly bunch Charles and I now feel very much at home in Deeping St 
James. We would like to thank you very much indeed for the kind and warm 
welcome! Spring and early summer is a marvellous time to arrive in a new 
place, with everything in blossom and the church in the thick of it all, still 
resonant with Easter and the promise of the Holy Spirit. 
 

So what have I noticed especially? Well, the amazing scope of the church 
here and the huge amount of talented and committed people we have, for a 
start! We are very blessed indeed in all sorts of spheres ς ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ ƳǳǎƛŎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ 
ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ōƻǘƘ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ŀƴŘ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊǎΧ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǇǊƻŦƛƭŜ 
components of parish life. But where would we be without the people who endlessly go the extra 
mile, often unnoticed or taken for granted: tidying up notice boards, unclogging gutters, ringing 
our bells, running prayer groups, organising coffee, removing dead flowers and putting wonderful 
new displays up, volunteering at the Food Bank, visiting young mums, compiling the 
ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜΧΦǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘ ƎƻŜǎ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ǇǊƻŦƻǳƴŘƭȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭΦ  
 

I vowed before I arrived that I would sit back and observe for a full year before making any changes 
ς ά²Ƙȅ ƳŜƴŘ ƛǘ ƛŦ ƛǘ ŀƛƴΩǘ ōǊƻƪŜΚέΗ !ƴŘ ȅŜǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ōȅ being here things have changed, and I am 
especially grateful to Sonia for her willingness to share the ministry and cede some responsibilities 
she has been carrying, as well as answering my endless questions ς and also to Simon, because as 
Treasurer he has to deal with my hapless attempts to sort out expenses, on top of the heavy 
demands his role already makes of him. And of course I am grateful to our amazingly efficient 
church wardens and lay chair, without whose efforts I (and we!) would be lost.  
 

But of course things have changed despite my original intentions. It became clear to me, for 
instance, that we need to provide something for the children over the summer break, and this will 
affect the liturgy while the choir are off duty because in addition to offering a midweek activity we 
need to make sure they are included in our Sunday worship. So for six weeks of summer, while we 
will not be in any way dumbing down, we will be experimenting with a less formal eucharist with 
more congregational singing and ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ǾŀƭǳŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪΗ  
 

hƴŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘΣ ǘƘƻǳƎƘΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ L ŀƳ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ bh¢ ƘŀǇǇȅ ŀōƻǳǘΧΦΦ You have all 
stopped telling me your names, already! I now know you all far too well by sight to ask, so please, 
please, please remind me at every opportunity, even if you suspect I already know! It is a real 
problem for me and one of my major failings. Just to alert you to the scale of the problem, I can 
visualise twenty of you so far and attach a name, which means I am only about a quarter of the 
way there. On the plus side, perhaps your assumption that I know everyone springs from a sense 
that Charles and I already belong here, which is comforting. Bless you. 
 

Revd Sue  
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In this Monthõs Priory News é 
 
 

Dear All, 
 

June has turned out to 
be a busy month for 
some of us - at the 
recent Plant Sale, my 

ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ƛƴǉǳƛǎƛǘƛǾŜƴŜǎǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ tŀǳƭƛƴŜΩǎ 
demonstration eventually led to a general 
assumption that clearly I was, or was about to 
become, an expert in pedestal flower arrangements.  
Following this Sonia was inspired to announce me as 
one of the principal organisers of the Plant Stall at 
ǘƘŜ wƻǎŜ ŀƴŘ {ǿŜŜǘ tŜŀ {ƘƻǿΗ  hƘΣ ǘƘŜ ŀƎƻƴƛŜǎ LΩǾŜ 
suffered - even GQT have invited me to join their 
panel!  So, let me set the record straight - I am not, 
never have been and never will be expert in 
anything, least of all gardening!  I will confess that I 
do enjoy watching Victoria heaving bags of compost, 
digging flower beds, weeding, watering and laying 
gravel whilst I direct operations from a comfortable 
ǎŜŀǘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǎǳƳŜ Ǝŀƭƭƻƴǎ ƻŦ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊΩǎ ¸ƻǊƪǎƘƛǊŜ ǘŜŀΦ 
This year I did also enjoy my first visit to the Chelsea 
Flower Show, but I assure you that I shall not be 
presenting a floral display for Harvest! 
 

As I write, the Rose and Sweet Pea Show has only just taken place so, apart from the picture 
of the 2015 Rose Queen and her attendants further details will have to wait until next 
month.  However, we are able to report that around £3000 was raised thanks to the efforts 
of the many people who helped.  As I say, June turned out to be a busy month ..... 

John  

 

aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎ ǊŜŎƛǇŜ this month is very appropriate 
for the time of year. [ŜǘΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ 
gooseberries around this year than last year! 

Our thanks to John Marsh for the cover photograph.  
(Have you noticed our monthly attempt at colour 
coordination with titles and cover? Visit the website 
and you will!) 
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Reports and News 4 

Rose Queen and Attendants 14 
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Thanks to those who have sent in articles for Priory News. Please keep them 
coming. Please note: pictures containing recognisable children must be 
accompanied by authorisation to publish from their parents or guardians. We 
will not publish the names of children pictured unless specifically requested 
to do so by their parents or guardians. 
John Worthington, Cranmore Farmhouse, DSJ - Tel: 343860      priorynews@dsj.org.uk 
Please let us have your contributions for the August edition of Priory News BEFORE 
the deadline of Friday 24th July. Thank you. 

mailto:priorynews@dsj.org.uk


4 
 

Reports and News 
¶ News from the Tower 

 

The Revd Sue Paterson and Martin Fisher were given a conducted tour 
of the church roof, the clock tower and the belfry by Mike Gentle.  The 
Revd Sue braved the elements and had a walk around the belfry 
parapet.  The tour was to inspect the state of the roof and fittings in 
that area. 

Hilary  

¶ Priory Church Coffee Group ð Diary Dates 
 

Afternoon Tea - Thursday 6th August 
Autumn Coffee Morning - Saturday 19th September 

Advent Coffee Morning - Saturday 28th November      Bi ll  

 

¶ Childrenõs Church - Junior (Messy) Church! 
 

¢ƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ ŀǊŜ ǳǇƻƴ ǳǎ όŀƭƳƻǎǘΗύΧǘƘŜ ŎƘƻƛǊ ǇŀŎƪ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǳƛǘŎŀǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǾŀƴƛǎƘ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜƭΧWǳƴƛƻǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ǇŀŎƪ ŀǿŀȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎΧŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ǎŜǘǘƭŜ Řƻǿƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ 
quiet few weeks of sunshine and holiday refreshment. Well, not quite. The problem is that 
ǘƘŜ !ƭƳƛƎƘǘȅ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ Ǝƻ ƻƴ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ όƧǳǎǘ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΗύ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
of the church family around most of the time. So what will happen to them as regards the 
Church and their faith?  
 

Two possibilities have presented themselves, and the good news is we can actually do 
both!  
 

Firstly, on the Sundays when we are less constrained by the musical demands of formal 
liturgy, we have a golden opportunity to experiment with a Family Communion service 
where ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ŀƴ ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ǇŀǊǘΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƻƴΩǘ ŀƭƭ ōŜ ŀǿŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ ǎƛȄ 
weeks, after all. Neither, for that matter, are the choir necessarily away from the area ς 
various members are likely to materialise in the pews, leading the music less formally but 
still with distinction. Whatever else family communion is, it is definitely not a dumbing 
down exercise. We offer God quality worship, and it is enriched by the presence of some 
of our younger members throughout.  
 

{ŜŎƻƴŘƭȅΣ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƻƴƭȅ Ƙave to happen on Sundays, and so we are offering a late 
Wednesday afternoon event, starting on 22nd July at 4.30pm. Messy Church is a national 
movement and involves whole families in a range of bible-based messy activities (painting, 
water play, games, etc.) that help children to get into the sorts of prayer and reflection 
that come most naturally to them. The aim is for parents to stay and help their children (it 
is NOT a holiday club!) ς and to share a simple teatime meal as part of the event. I am 
already grateful to the number of people who have already signed up as potential helpers, 
but there is always room for more. I am hoping that if we get two helpers per week that 
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will be enough. Are there any good caterers out there? Teatime might be sandwiches and 
ŎǊƛǎǇǎΣ ƻǊ ōŜŀƴǎ ƻƴ ǘƻŀǎǘΣ ƻǊ ǇƛȊȊŀΧŘŜǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ƙŀƭƭ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻǊ ƴƻǘΗ 
 

There are some Messy Church books available at the back of church, so do have a look if 
you are interested ς but sign for them and bring them back for others. We shall need them 
for the planning ς of which more anon.  

Revd Sue  

Mission Matters 
 

We should like to thank everyone who contributed in anyway to the success of the Plant 
Sale on June 6th.  People were very generous in both donating and purchasing plants. 
During the morning Daphne Ledward gave a short talk and this proved to be a very 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜ ǇŀǘŎƘΧΦŀ 
new class for the Rose and Sweet Pea Show perhaps? Pauline Brooksbank showed just 
why she is in charge of the church flowers when she demonstrated how to make a 
pedestal arrangement. It was a fascinating display and she made it seem so easy . Colin 
Ward from Swineshead  Meadow Nursery was on hand throughout  the morning to help 
identify plants and give advice.   
 

¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ Řŀȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǿŜǊŜ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ ŀŎǘƛƻƴ ƘƻǎǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ wŜǾŘΦ {ƻƴƛŀΩǎ ŦŀǎŎƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ 
ǘŀƭƪ Ω{ŀŎǊŜŘ {ǇŀŎŜǎΩ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜƭǇ ƻŦ aŀǊǘƛƴ CƛǎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ CǊŜǎƘŜ !ȅǊŜ Σ ǿƘƻ ǎŜǘ the scene 
ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ƳǳǎƛŎΦ  tƘƛƭƛǇ !ǎǘƭŜΩǎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǾƛƪƛƴƎ ƘƻǊƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
remembered for a long time. 
 

A total of £456 was raised during the weekend and this will be distributed in due course. 
 

After a hectic June the Mission Committee are having a brief respite apart from the Hog 
Roast on July 19th. For details please see below. 
 

¶ HOG ROAST  - Celebrate St Jamesõ day on July 19th. 
 

Tickets are now available: £6.50 per adult and £3.00 per school aged child. In addition to 
the delicious meat and tempting desserts, the social committee are kindly providing a 
salad bar this year. A Songs of Praise will follow lunch at 3.30pm in Church. Look out for 
ǘƘŜ ΨǎǳƎƎŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ōƻȄΩŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ ƻŦ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘȅƳƴ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΦ .ǊƛŜŦ 
details of why you would like a particular hymn would be welcome. 

Victoria  

Deeping Menõs Breakfast 
 

Unfortunately, the last breakfast in May had to be cancelled, but another is planned for 
Saturday, July 18th between 8.30 and 10.30 am at the Oasis Cafe in the Eventus Centre, 
Northfields Industrial Estate.  The guest speaker will be Revd Ian Ward, Senior Chaplain at 
RAF Cranwell.  All are welcome and if you wish to attend, please sign the list at the back of 
church.  The cost for a full English breakfast will be £5.75. 
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Sacred Spaces 
 

As June ends with the Rose and Sweet Pea Show so it began with an in depth and 
ƛƭƭǳǎǘǊŀǘŜŘ ŜȄǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ōȅ {ƻƴƛŀ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά{ŀŎǊŜŘ {ǇŀŎŜǎέ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǎŎƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ 
Saxon churches and monasteries in and around the Deeping St James area. 
 
Martin Fisher relived his university days with readings in Anglo Saxon which, fortunately 
for the audience, he translated into more intelligible prose!  
 

aǳǎƛŎŀƭ ƛƴǘŜǊƭǳŘŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŘƻƳƛǘŀōƭŜ άCǊŜǎƘŜ !ȅǊŜέΣ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜΣ 
and led by Philip Astle who also gave solo performances on the lur and the hog snout 
psaltery. 
 

The afternoon concluded with tea in the church hall served in the best china cups and 
saucers and provided par excellence by the ladies of the mission committee. 
 

FollowiƴƎ ƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ǎŀƭŜ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜΣ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ 
put so much work and preparation into such a busy weekend. 

 

John Marsh  

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pictures on this page and the  next are 
 by courtesy of John Marsh. 
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Tony's Travels:  The First, And Worst, Half Hour In Karachi 
 

.ǳǘ ǿŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ƛƴ YŀǊŀŎƘƛΣ ƭŜǘΩǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ǊƛǘƛǎƘ aǳǎŜǳƳ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ōŀƎƎŀƎŜΣ ǿƘŀǘ Ƴȅ ŘƛŎǘƛƻƴŀǊȅ ŘŜŦƛƴŜǎ ŀǎ ΨǇƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΩΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŘŜǎƛǊŜ ǘƻ 
minimise my baggage on overseas assignments that made me come unstuck on this trip. 
 

In the British Museum, among the countless exhibits in that wonderful institution, there is a 
beautiful stone axe from the Olduvai Gorge in Tanzania.  According to Neil MacGregor, the 
Director of the British Museum and former Director of the National Gallery (so he should 
know a thing or two) this axe was made over a million years ago when our distant ancestors 
were beginning to move out from their original homeland in East Africa.  You could go 
pretty much anywhere if you had a good stone axe, that was all the baggage you needed in 
those days because, as Neil MacGregor explains, the pointed end could be used as a drill 
and the sharp edges could be used to cut trees or meat, or scrape bark or skins.   
 

So what you may well ask, well modern life and travel is more complicated and that brings 
us to the tricky question of what and how to pack nowadays for trips of unknown duration 
involving uncertain tasks in difficult places and climates.  Ironically a hand axe is one item 
that would definitely not get through airport security in hand baggage, it would no doubt 
join my world-wide collection of metal combs, nail scissors etc. confiscated at various 
airports.  The point is, I had only recently got home from a series of trips to Africa and Asia 
and was heartily sick of hanging around beside baggage carousels.   After a long flight, 
unshaven, bedraggled, confused as to time and date, having recently eaten what was 
ŀƭƭŜƎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǎŜŜƳŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘΣ ƛǘΩǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŀƴȅ Ŧǳƴ 
staring at the moving belt through bleary eyes while wondering if and when my battered 
suitcase would appear.   
 

I had hoped for a few relatively peaceful months in the office working on a UK project.  
IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ŀǎ aƛŎƘŜƭ ŘŜ aƻƴǘŀƛƎƴŜ ŀŘǾƛǎŜŘΣ ΨhƴŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴŜΩǎ boots on and be 
ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜΩ ǎƻ L ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ Ƴȅ ƘƻǇŜǎ ƻŦ ŀ ŘŜŎŜƴǘ ǎǇŜƭƭ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŘŀǎƘŜŘ 
when I was asked to visit Karachi to investigate a potential project in the port.  As usual 
before booking flights I checked with the Foreign Office who advised me that the situation 
ƛƴ YŀǊŀŎƘƛ ǿŀǎ hY ŜȄŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ Ǌƛǎƪ ƻŦ ΨǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ŘƛǎǘǳǊōŀƴŎŜǎΩ όCh ŎƻŘŜ ŀƴŘ 
euphemism for trouble) due to forthcoming elections.   
 

Now I had what I thought was a brainwave.  If I cut the documentation I needed to an 
absolute minimum ς although a bit risky - and packed just a few clothes I might get 
everything in a big flight bag which I could take as hand baggage and fit in the overhead 
locker.  If my visit was extended I could buy more clothes in Karachi.  Thus I could not only 
avoid the dreaded carousel but get through immigration ahead of the queue.  All went well 
at first; I stuffed as much as I could in to my safari jacket and packed a bulging flight bag.  On 
arrival at Karachi I speed-walked to the immigration desk ς I was going to be the first one 
ƻǳǘΗ  ¢ƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊǎ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΧΦ 
 

To be continued 
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New Archdeacon of Stow and Lindsey announced 
 

The Bishop of Lincoln is delighted to announce the 
appointment of the Reverend Mark Steadman as archdeacon of 
Stow and Lindsey. 
 
Mark, who is currently chaplain to the Bishop of 
Southwark, will take up his post in the autumn. 
 
Mark trained for the ordained ministry at Westcott House in 
Cambridge, which included a period of study at the Venerable 
English College in Rome. He was ordained in 2002 and 
appointed Priest-in-Charge of St Philip's, Camberwell in 2005 following a curacy in the 
diocese of Portsmouth. He was subsequently Area Dean of Bermondsey and acting Area 
Dean of Camberwell before moving to be bishop's chaplain in 2011. 
 
The Bishop of Southwark, the Right Reverend Christopher Chessun, said, "Mark will be an 
excellent and insightful archdeacon and I am confident this appointment will play to his 
considerable gifts." 
 
Mark is passionate about seeing the church grow both in its discipleship of Jesus and 
service of local communities. He said, "I am greatly looking forward to joining the diocese 
of Lincoln and getting to know the parishes and deaneries of the archdeaconry of Stow 
and Lindsey. It is an exciting time to be part of a diocese that understands itself to be 
called by God to faithful worship, confident discipleship and joyful service and it will be a 
huge privilege to be part of the mission of the church in Lincoln." 
 
Mark has been a member of the General Synod since 2010, and has also been involved in 
ecumenical work with the Lutheran Church through the Porvoo agreement. Before 
ordination he was called to the Bar and worked for a firm of solicitors specialising in 
Ecclesiastical Law.  
 
During his spare time Mark enjoys cooking, opera and he travels widely. In addition to this, 
his five young nieces and nephews keep him occupied and entertained. 
 
The Bishop of Lincoln said, "I am delighted that Mark has agreed to join us and I look 
forward to welcoming him to the diocese and to working with him as a member of the 
senior staff team. Please remember Mark in your prayers as he prepares to join us in the 
autumn." 
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CHURCH  CALENDAR FOR JULY 2015 
 
1st Wednesday 7:30 pm  PCC meeting at Cranmore Farmhouse 
 
2nd Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   10:30 am Home Communions 
   7:45 pm  /ƘǳǊŎƘ [ŀŘƛŜǎΩ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΥ {ǘǊŀǿōŜǊǊȅ {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
 
3rd Friday  (St. Thomas the Apostle transferred to July 5th.) 
   Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
 

5th SUNDAY ST. THOMAS (transferred from July 3rd.)  (Proper 9) 

   9:00 am  Holy Communion (said) 
   10:00 am Family Service with Baptism of Mia Jane Le Sage & 
      Luke Aiden Pollendine 
 
6th Monday 7:30 pm  Mission Committee meeting 
 
7th Tuesday 2:00 pm  Service at Braeburn Lodge led by Revd Lindo Elliott 
 
9th  Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
 
10th Friday  Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
 
11th Saturday Benedict, Abbot of Monte Cassino, 
   Father of Western Monasticism, 550 
 

12th SUNDAY SIXTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  (Proper 10) 

   10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
 
14th Tuesday John Keble. Priest, Tractarian, Poet, 1866 
 
15th Wednesday Swithun, Bishop of Winchester, 862 
   7:30 pm  Churches Together at the Open Door Church 
 
16th Thursday 4:30 pm  Messy Church 
   9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   7:45 pm  /ƘǳǊŎƘ [ŀŘƛŜǎΩ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ /ƭƻǎƛƴƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ϧ {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
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17th Friday  Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
 

19th SUNDAY JAMES THE APOSTLE (transferred from July 25th.) 

   10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
   12:00 noon Hog Roast in the Church Hall Garden 
   3:30 pm  Songs of Praise 
 
22nd Wednesday MARY MAGDALENE 
   4:30 pm  Messy Church 
 
23rd Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
 
24th Friday  2:00 pm  Wedding of Stuart Hirst & Eloise Taylor 
   Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
 
25th Saturday (St. James the Apostle transferred to July 19th.) 
 

26th SUNDAY EIGHTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  (Proper 12) 

   10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
 
29th Wednesday Mary, Martha and Lazarus of Bethany, Companions of Our Lord 
 
30th Thursday William Wilberforce, Social Reformer, Olaudah Equiano & Thomas 
   Clarkson, Anti-Slavery Campaigners, 1833, 1797 & 1846 
   9:30 am  Holy Communion 
 
31st Friday  Practice Night: 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
   (Choir Summer break begins) 
 
August 
 
1st Saturday Lammas Day 
   1:00 pm  Wedding of Michael Griffin & Misha-Jade Phythian 
 

2nd SUNDAY NINTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  (Proper 13) 

   9:00 am  Holy Communion (said) 
   10:00 am Family Service with Holy Baptism 
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The body of Christ, given for you 
 
The article below by Margaret Houston appeared in London Diocese recently and offers us 
ŦƻƻŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘΧaŀƴȅ ŘƛƻŎŜǎŜǎ ƻŦŦŜǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜ ƻŦ т ό ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ 
London) or sometimes earlier (Leicester), so it seems that beiƴƎ άŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻέ όƻǊ ƴƻǘύ ƛǎ ŀ 
matter of diocesan policy.  
Rev Sue 
 
Last week, as we were preparing to admit six children to Holy Communion before 
/ƻƴŦƛǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΣ ƻǳǊ ŎǳǊŀǘŜ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƛŘΣ Ψ{ƻ ǿŜ ŀŘƳƛǘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǘ ŀƎŜ тΚ 9ȄǇƭŀƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ 
ǘƻ ƳŜ ǘƘŜƻƭƻƎƛŎŀƭƭȅΦΩ  !ƴŘ L ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ L ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ς that the only reason we do 
ŀŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ Iƻƭȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ŀǘ т ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ ōŀǇǘƛǎƳΣ ǘƘŀǘ 
our policy is more a compromise than a coherent theological principle. 
 
Admission from baptism is standard practice in the Episcopal Church in the USA, where I 
was raised. Toddlers come up to the rail with their hands out. They take the bread. They 
ǎŀȅΣ Ψ!ƳŜƴΦΩ  Whenever I tell people this, the same questions tend to arise: ΨLŦ ǿŜ ŀŘƳƛǘ 
children to communion at baptism, then what is confirmation ŦƻǊΚΩ 
 
Independent of its historical affiliations with entrance to the Eucharist, confirmation is a 
chance for young people to make a mature statement of faith ς to decide for themselves 
that they want to claim the promises made for them at baptism.  So I ask instead, if it 
ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜƴ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ baptism for? 
 
Most Anglicans no longer believe that baptism is for the washing away of original sin, 
where we rid the child of the stain of its conception.  Instead, we generally see baptism as 
the initiation of a person into the Body of Christ.  So either it means full membership in the 
.ƻŘȅ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ ǘŀōƭŜΣ ƻǊ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘΦ  Telling a child that they 
belong fully to Jesus, then denying them the sacrament that brings them close to Jesus 
sells children short. It denies them the full meaning of their place in the Body of Christ and 
ŘƛǎƻōŜȅǎ WŜǎǳǎΩ ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΦ   So I ask, if ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ ǿŀǎƘƛƴƎ ŀǿŀȅ ƻŦ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ǎƛƴΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ full admission into the Body of Christ, 
including the Eucharist, then what is it for?  The danger is that baptism becomes no more 
than a picturesque naming ceremony.   
 
Ψ/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǿŀȅǎΣ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ǘƘŜȅΚ ¢ƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ WŜǎǳǎ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƻƭŘŜǊΦΩ  If we 
ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘΣ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘΦ LŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
can participate fully in the life of the church without receiving communion, then 
communion must not matter.  L ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘΦ !ƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƎŀǘƘŜǊŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ǊŀƛƭΣ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ ŦƻǊ ŎƭƻǎŜƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ WŜǎǳǎΣ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ǿƘȅ L ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜƳΣ ΨbƻΣ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ 
ǘƘƛǎΣΩ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛǘ ŜƛǘƘŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ōŀǊǊŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘΦ 
LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ƻǳǊ ǘŀōƭŜΦ LǘΩǎ WŜǎǳǎΩΦ LŦ ƘŜ Ŏŀƭƭǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΣ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǿŜ ǘƻ ǘǳǊƴ 
them away? 
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Ψ²ŀƴǘƛƴƎ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƛǘΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǿhat it means, and 
ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŎǊǳŎƛŀƭ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘΦΩ  What about adults with additional needs, who 
may never reach the intellectual level of a 7-year-old? Do we ban them from the table for 
life, due to their lack of understanding?  And how much does any one of us truly 
ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘΚ LǎƴΩǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻle meaning of a sacred mystery, ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ 
ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǘǊǳƭȅ ŎƻƳǇǊŜƘŜƴŘΚ ¢Ƙŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘǊŀƴǎŎŜƴŘŜƴǘ 
and impossible to put into words?  In no other area of life do we treat children this way. 
²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ŀ м-year-old child to understand and verbalise the meaning of their 
ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ŎŀƪŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǿŀǘŎƘ ǘƘŜ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ Ŝŀǘ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŎŀƴΩǘΦ  ²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
watch adults play with paint, and visit art galleries to learn about Monet, before we give a 
toddler their own paint set. In the rituals of family life, and in education, we let children 
learn by experiencing the world along with us. Learning is a sensory, interactive experience 
ς if we want children to meaningfully learn about the Eucharist, they need to participate in 
the Eucharist.  !ŦǘŜǊ ŀƭƭΣ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ōŀǇǘƛǎŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƻŘȅ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǎ 
much as you or I ς ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǘƘŀǘ ōŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘΚ 
 
Margaret Pritchard Houston is Families Worker at St GeorƎŜΩǎ /ŀƳǇŘŜƴ Iƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ Ǌǳƴǎ 
Mustard Seed KidsΣ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǿƻǊƪΦ 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
New Church Library 
 

You may have noticed we now have a modest church library at the back of church, so do 
feel free to borrow anything that you think looks interesting. The only rule is that you sign 
them out and in again in the big yellow folder, so that we can keep track of them.  
 
If you would like to offer books for loan, please pass them to Rev Sue to be checked for 
suitability first as there are all sorts of non-mainstream books on spirituality out there in 
the wider marketplace, and it is easy to be misled!  

Rev Sue  

  

http://mustardseedkids.co.uk/
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Erin Fisk, our new Rose Queen, and her attendants, Erin Pullen (left) and Freya Auffret (right)  

(More about the Rose and Sweet Pea Show next month) 

St.Jamesõs Day Celebrations 
 
.ŜŎŀǳǎŜ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎΩǎ 5ŀȅ Ŧŀƭƭǎ ƻƴ ŀ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜƴ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ 
broken up for the summer holidays, we shall be celebrating our Patronal Festival on 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ Wǳƭȅ мфǘƘΦ  !ŦǘŜǊ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ IƻƎ wƻŀǎǘ ǿŜ ǎƘŀƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴg another 
this year beginning at 12 noon in the Church Hall garden.  Because of catering 
arrangements, admission is by ticket only.  As we go to print there are still some tickets 
available but please book early to avoid disappointment: price: £6.50 adults; £3.00 schools 
age children. 
 
Our celebrations will continue at 3.30 pm with a Songs of Praise in church.  Please choose 
your favourite hymn and write it down on one of the slips at the back of church together 
with two or three sentences to tell us why it is your favourite.  Then come along and join 
us for a hearty sing. 

John  
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Registers for April & May 
 

Baptisms: ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ Family: 
 

May 10th Rex William Brew 
May 31st Jack William Walden & Izzie Rose Walden 
 

Weddings: We congratulate: 
 

May 9th  Philip Haw and Janet Morley 
May 30th Alan Woods and Gillian Maynard 
 

Funerals: ²Ŝ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎΥ 
May 6th Jennifer Josephine Cannon 

Cooking with Margaret  

 

Gooseberry & Elderflower Cobbler  
 

Ingredients: 
 

625g Gooseberries, topped and 
tailed 
115g Caster Sugar 
A knob of unsalted butter 
2-3 tablespoons elderflower 
cordial. 
 
For the Cobbler 
225g self-raising flour 
a pinch of salt 
100g unsalted butter, cubed 
50g caster sugar 
1 large egg, beaten 
4 tablespoons milk plus extra 
Demerara sugar for sprinkling. 
 

Method: 
 

Place the gooseberries, sugar and butter in a saucepan 
and cook over a very gentle heat until the butter has 
melted. Add the cordial and raise the heat a little. 
Bring to the boil and simmer for 1 minute. Transfer to 
a greased ovenproof dish ς approx. 27 x 17 cm and 8 
cm deep. 
Preheat the oven to Gas mark 6/electric 200°C. To 
make the cobbler topping, sift the flour and salt into a 
large bowl, add the butter and rub in until the mixture 
resembles breadcrumbs. Add the sugar, stir in and add 
the egg and two thirds of the milk. Bring the mixture 
together using a knife, adding a little more milk if 
needed. Roll out the mixture on a floured surface to 
1cm thick and cut into 4cm rounds. Arrange the scones 
on top of the gooseberries, brush with a little milk and 
sprinkle with demerara sugar. Bake for 15 minutes. 
Reduce the temperature to Gas mark 4/electric 180°C 
and continue to cook for a further 20-25 minutes, until 
the scones are cooked and golden brown. Serve hot or 
warm with custard or thick cream.  
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Rotas for July 
Servers   

 9:00 am 10:00 am 3:30 pm  

July 5th Geoff Paul - 

July 12th - Simon & John - 
July 19th - Simon & John Paul 

July 26th - John - 
August 2nd Geoff Paul - 
 

Sidesmen 

July 5th F Val Wilde, Doris Bellairs and Christine Masters 

July 12th A Jane Thompson and Adrian Hallam 
July 19th B Ann Meekings and Shelagh Fisher 

July 26th C Tim Hitchborn and Cled Bennett 
August 2nd D Trevor Harwood and Kim Hallam 

 
 

Intercessions 

 9:00 am 10:00 am 

July 5th Sonia M/Sue P TBA 

July 12th - Martin Fisher 
July 19th - Tony Masters 

July 26th - Linda Elliott 
August 2nd Sonia M/Sue P TBA 

 
 

Bread and Wine                Coffee 

July 5th John & Victoria Worthington Johanna Jones & Jill Ironside 
July 12th Dick & Anthea Wray Ann Bennett & Penny Hebblewhite 

July 19th Pat Feek & Doris Warner John & Sue Marsh 
July 26th Bill & Margaret Flegg Liz Spratley & Linda Sellars 

August 2nd Martin & Niccy Fisher (John & Victoria Worthington) 
 

 
 

Flowers  Cleaning Brasses  

July 5th Carole Mills 
July 6th -  

19th 
 

Dick & Anthea Wray 

July 12th Sue Marsh  July 12th Christine Masters & Doris Bellairs 

July 19th TBA 
July 20th - 
Aug 2nd 

 
Josie Waghorn & Joy Cunningham 

July 26th Vacant    

Aug 2nd Carole Mills    
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Readings and Readers for July 
  1st Reading 1st Reader 2nd Reading 2nd Reader Gospel 

5th 

ST. THOMAS THE APOSTLE  (transferred from July 3rd.) (Proper 9) 

9:00 
am 

Habbakuk 2: 
1-4 

Simon 
Marshall 

Ephesians 2: 
19-end 

Caroline 
Herron 

John 20: 
24-29 

10:00 
am 

John 20: 
24-29 

Helena 
Gamman 

 

12th 

SIXTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (Proper 10) 

10:00 
am 

Amos 7: 
7-15 

Bill 
Flegg 

Ephesians 1: 
3-14 

Niccy 
Fisher 

Mark 6: 
14-29 

19th 

ST. JAMES (transferred) 

10:00 
am 

Acts 11: 
27-12:2 

Roger 
Bridgeman 

2 Corinthians 4: 
7-15 

Jane 
Thompson 

Matthew 20: 
20-28 

26th 

EIGHTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (Proper 12) 

10:00 
am 

2 Kings 4: 
42-end 

Adrian 
Hallam 

Ephesians 3: 
14-end 

Tony 
Masters 

John 6: 
1-21 

Aug 
2nd 

NINTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (Proper 13) 

9:00 
am 

Exodus 16: 
2-2, 9-15 

Victoria 
Worthington 

Ephesians 4: 
1-16 

Cled 
Bennett 

John 6: 
24-35 

10:00 
am 

TBA TBA  

 
 

The Bishop of Lincolnõs Social Justice Fund 
 

Why was the fund set up? 
The fund was created out of a desire, expressed by the Bishop of Lincoln, The Rt Revd 
Christopher Lowson, to make historic funds available to the people of greater 
Lincolnshire to help transform lives in the traditions of basic Christian beliefs ς to love 
your neighbour as yourself. 
The purpose of the fund is to deliver two of the marks of mission, namely: 
ω wŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻ ƘǳƳŀƴ ƴŜŜŘ ōȅ loving service 
ω {ŜŜƪ ǘƻ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳ ǳƴƧǳǎǘ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻŦ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅΣ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǾƛƻƭŜƴŎŜ of every kind 
and to pursue peace and reconciliation 
We are looking to build fair, just, sharing communities for people living in greater  
Lincolnshire and to make life more comfortable, ease distress and isolation for those 
most in need. 
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How much money is available? 
It is hoped that the fund will invest up to £1m into schemes, groups and organisations 
in greater Lincolnshire to help improve social justice across greater Lincolnshire.  
Grant awards will normally be for between £5,000 and £25,000, and will be made in 
advance. 

Where did the money come from? 
The fund is made up of £667k from the Diocese of Lincoln historic assets, and £333k 
from the Government in a match-funded scheme.  It is managed by an independent 
trust with 7 trustees (four appointed by the diocese of Lincoln, and three appointed 
by the Lincolnshire Community Foundation). 

Who can apply? 
The fund will be available to groups that are: 
ω /ƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ƛƴǾolved in social justice work (not for direct mission activity ς the 
Transformation Fund may be able to offer support for this in the future) 
ω ±ƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ ƻǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƛŘŜŀƭƭȅ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ to evidence 
links to a local church community 

What sort of projects will be funded? 
Projects that are most likely to receive funding will be in the following categories: 
ω {ƻŎƛŀƭ ŎƻƘŜǎƛƻƴ 
ω Lǎƻƭŀǘƛƻƴ 
ω tƻǾŜǊǘȅ 
ω hƭŘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
ω /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 

When can we apply? 
The panel will sit four times per 
year to consider applications. The 
closing dates for these are 14th 
Sept, 1st Dec, 1st March and 1st 
June.  Payments will be made in 
advance, and funds are to be 
spent within a year of receipt 
(unless otherwise agreed). 

How do we apply? 
Please contact Sue Fortune, at 
Lincolnshire Community 
Foundation, who is administering 
the scheme. 
Email :  
Sue.lincolnshire@btconnect.com 
Telephone : 01529 305825 
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       Letter from the 

Bishop 
 

 
Dear friends, 
 
At the beginning of July I will be ordaining nine new deacons and 
nineteen new priests at two services of ordination in our Cathedral. 
For me, as bishop, ordination services are a special moment. I am 
deeply moved and humbled to see these people stand before God, 
ready to commit their lives to following Jesus and to serving his 
church. 
 
The process that leads to ordination is a long and sometimes arduous one. It takes years of 
reflection and study to discern the essential nature of the call from God which each 
individual experiences. While not everyone is called to pursue a life in the ordained 
ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƻŘŜƭ ƻŦ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎŜǊƴ DƻŘΩǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ǳǎ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀƭƭ 
of us can follow. Although the way ahead may not always be clear, the one thing of which 
we can always be certain is that God is calling us, and he has work for each of us to do. 
 
I know many of you will be walking alongside these new deacons and new priests as they 
explore and begin to live out what the call to ordained ministry means for each of them in 
their lives and in the congregations in which they will be serving. 
 
The lifelong task for each one of us is to do as these new deacons and priests are doing; to 
ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ŎŀƭƭΤ ǘƻ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘ ƻƴ ƛǘǎ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǳǎΤ ǘƻ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ 
lives. Each one of us - wherever we are, whoever we are and whatever gifts and skills we 
have been given - is called to use our gifts to the glory of God and in the service of others. 
 
May God be with you as you discern his will for you that, in grace, you may be enabled to 
respond with joy. 
 
 
 

 

+ Christopher  

 


